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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA  32202

904-630-1377
Jacksonville Waterways Commission – Non-Motorized Activities Subcommittee 
Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2016
10:00 a.m.

Location: City Council Conference  Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Commissioners Anna Lopez Brosche (Chair), Steve Swan, Ray Pringle, Marshall Adkison
Also:  Council President Lori Boyer; Waterways Commissioners Gary Anderson and Ralph Hodges; Paige Johnston - Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 10:00 a.m.
Chairwoman Brosche convened the meeting and the attendees identified themselves for the record. 
Commissioner Pringle reported on his attendance at a Maritime Management Plan meeting at Jacksonville University last week. Commissioner Adkison was impressed by the demonstration of a web site that provides detailed online information on facilities for boaters.
Council President Boyer said that she would be sending out links to Maritime Management Plan web sites for Waterways Commission members to send out to everyone potentially interested in the plan for their input into the surveys. She will also send out the minutes to last week’s Waterfront Activation meeting with PDF files of all the maps displayed at that meeting for wide distribution. Various groups have sprung out of that meeting and are already planning activities and meetings in support of various aspects of the effort. There are many positive activities taking place, but more coordination is needed. Ms. Boyer hopes to be the central point of contact to disseminate everyone’s information to all interested parties. The Urban Land Institute has just awarded Jacksonville a $25,000 grant to develop an entity or mechanism to carry forward the waterfront activation effort. Ms. Boyer has spoken with Visit Jacksonville about the potential to market and promote water-related assets and businesses as part of the City’s tourist development plan and the organization sees the potential and is positively inclined. Ms. Boyer continues to hear from more and more people and organizations that are involved in various waterways activities that could all contribute to the overall activation effort. Commissioner Swan said that Heather Surface with the Jacksonville Water Taxi is interested in joining the effort as well; she will be invited to the Motorized Subcommittee.
In response to a question from Chairwoman Brosche, Brian Burket of the Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department described the various maps and inventories the department has already produced for various specific purposes. The department is preparing to produce a comprehensive map of all City water-related assets when a decision is made about the full scope of what should be included. Ms. Boyer noted that the Maritime Management Plan map produced by Jacksonville University has numerous layers of different information that can be turned on and off to provide customized searchable information for a variety of users. A truly comprehensive map would include both public and private facilities that may be of use to boaters and others seeking water access. There are two separate Maritime Management Plan apps at the moment – the asset map with its multiple layers and a facility condition map. City Dockmaster Jim Suber advocated for including information in the plans and maps for non-boating fishermen. 
Commissioner Swan suggested the need to better define “non-motorized activities” to clarify the subcommittee’s scope of work. He reviewed his list of potential on-water and off-water activities, including kayaking, canoeing, paddleboarding, kite sailing, fishing both from boats and from shore or structures, water-view trails, bird watching, and the like. President Boyer suggested two organizational schemes for organizing the work effort - geographical divisions (downtown, beaches, Intracoastal Waterway, Timucuan and other preserves) and functional areas on a countywide basis (non-motorized watercraft, motorized watercraft, fishing, trails and upland resources [i.e. picnic sites]). Captain Suber suggested adding sunset viewing locations as a water-related activity and programming more activities on the waterfront that could be an attraction for both boaters and non-boaters. Ms. Boyer is also interested in developing activities led by Parks and Rec staff such as guided kayaking excursions.
Ms. Brosche requested the committee members to review the information that President Boyer will be sending out in the next few days in preparation for the committee’s next meeting. Commissioner Adkison volunteered to assemble a list of water-related clubs, fishing tournaments, etc. with contact information to add to the overall database of what’s already happening on the water. 
Public Comment
John Nooney cited Ordinance 2009-442-E which funded in-shore reefs and expressed the hope that waterfront improvements would be widely distributed and benefit the entire community. He urged the construction of a kayak launch at the School Board headquarters. He questioned why City meeting notices are no longer publicized on Facebook as they once were. Mr. Nooney expressed concerns about the reduction in public comment opportunities at City Council committee meetings and the lack of public attendance at today’s meeting.

Commissioner Adkinson noted that John Rutherford was elected to Congress yesterday and has expressed an interest in championing changes to federal fishing regulations. He may also be able to assist in finding federal funding sources for waterways activities.
Meeting Adjourned: 10:59 a.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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